November 15, 1996

Centra Gas Manitoba Inc.
444 St. Mary Avenue
Winnipeg, Manitoba
R3C 3T7

Attention: =~ Mr. Andrew Galarnyk
Manager Facilities, Risk and Environmental Affairs

Dear Mr.Galarnyk:

Re: Groundwater Remediation and Intrinsic Bioremediation Sutherland
Avenue Operations Building, Winnipeg MB

This will acknowledge receipt of the letters, dated October 15, 1996, prepared by AGRA
Earth and Environmental Limited on containment and remediation of the shallow
groundwater at the property described above.

Mr. Rick Lemoine and I have reviewed the information and concur with the AGRA’s
conclusion that the site hydrochemical conditions be fully assessed and the feasibility
testing for intrinsic bioremediation be undertaken prior to the development of a detailed
Remedial Action Plan. In this regard, we would like to be kept appraised of the
assessment and feasibility work on an on-going basis. We have also noted that AGRA’s
recommendation to classify and quantify microbial populations in the groundwater will
not be reflective of the substrate biomass.

Should you have any questions or wish to discuss this further, please contact me at your
convenience.
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CC: H. Pankratz, AGRA Earth & Environmental
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